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Be forgetful of favors given; be mindful of blessings receivedé. 

1st  Year 43 Years 
Reprinted from earlier newsletter (2005), just what to relay a little 

Central Office History.  

Since next month Tri-County Central Office will be                

celebrating itôs 30th year in existence, I thought it would be 

befitting to honor some of the groups that originally helped 

us to get started. Although Central Office had been in                   

existence since the early-mid 40ôs, known then as the Tampa 

Area   Service Center or sometimes as the ñHeadquartersò, 

we didnôt become Tri-County Central Office until 1975.        

Following will be the original groups that supported Central 

Office back in 1975. I found these documents as I was doing 

some research for our upcoming Board Chairperson and I 

thought it might be interesting to share with everyone else, so 

here goes: 

The Sunset Menôs Group  located at 4624 Browning Ave. 

The Closed Womenôs Group located at 3333 W. Columbus  

The New Start Group located at  6806 Nebraska Ave. 

The Young at Heart Group (address not listed) 

The Big Book Discussion Group located at 3201 S. MacDill 

The Sunday Night 12 Tradition Group at 3209 S. MacDill  

The Bar-None Group located at 3209 S. MacDill Ave. 

The Thursday Nite Discussion Group 1201 S. MacDill Ave 

The Temple Terrace Discussion Group at 502 Druid Hills 

The Brandon Candlelight Group at Hwy 60 & Kingsway 

The Wednesday Morning Study Group at 3333 W.                         

Columbus 

The Sunday Nite Unity Group located at 3333 W. Columbus  

The Riverside Group located at 240 Plant Ave. 

The Womenôs Friendship Group located at 4311 San Miguel 

The Friday Town & County Group at Memorial Hwy & 

Webb Road 

The Palma Ceia Group located at Dale Mabry & Bay to Bay 

The Sunday Morning Breakfast Group at 3201 S. MacDill 

The Young Peoples Group located at 3333 W. Columbus Dr. 

The MacDill AFB Group (address not listed) 

The Northgate Group located at 5701 North 20th Street 

The Tuesday Town & County Group at Memorial Hwy & 

Webb Road 

The Franklin Street Group located on Franklin Street 

The Tuesday Night Discussion Group at 3333 W. Columbus 

Dr. 

The Twelve Steps & Twelve Traditions Group at 3333 W.            

Columbus Dr. 

The Helping Hand Group located at 3333 W. Columbus Dr. 

The Sulphur Springs Group located at 5701 North 20th Street 

The Sunday Morning Group located at 3333 W. Columbus  

The Drop-In Group located at 5701 North 20th Street 

 

Is this your first year in AA? Do you get discouraged and                

wonder if it is worth it? Have you had those terrible doubts that 

you might not be able to resist that first drink? Let me tell you 

about my first year in AA. You, who might be having a rough 

time. Hang on, cut everything down to sizeðthenðpray. Keep 

in mind that one can only do what one is capable of doing,             

today. We only have today; even lessðjust this moment. The 

first year in AA was one heck of a battle for me. I hung on to 

my sobriety by the proverbial thread. Oh, I wanted to stay sober, 

thatôs for sure, otherwise I never would have made it through 

that first year. I was not living for today; instead, I concerned 

myself about the future. The future looked black and the more I 

worried, the blacker it became. Physically, I was a wreck.                  

Ulcers, colds, aches and pains and not a darn thing to numb the 

agony. Mentally and emotionally, I felt the worst of all. The car 

accidents I had had during my drinking days had taken their toll. 

When I drove the car to meetings I frequently had to stopð

three or four times, coming and goingðbecause suddenly I 

would start shaking violently. This went on for at least six 

months, but AA taught me to go to any lengths for my sobriety 

and I was not going to let these ñshakersò get me down. There 

was only one ray of hope in all of this: spiritually, I was coming 

alive. My first contact with faith was the AA program. Then, I 

came to believe...in this forgotten (but familiar) power greater 

than myself. Yet I was not willing to turn my life completely 

over into Godôs hands. I was sober but still very much a tyrant 

at home. I gave in to nervousness and the family took the brunt 

of my bad temper. I shall never forget the night that I was the 

last one to be seated at the dinner table. When I looked around 

the table there were my darling children and good husband all 

waiting to see if mother was going to be her usual nasty self. I 

was appalledðand so damned ashamed. I immediately made a 

silent promise that I would change. The more I tried, the worse I 

became. So I prayed, and God answered the prayers. I donôt 

know when it happened but it did: one day I realized that I was 

behaving more decently to my patient family. Just a note to                        

non-alcoholic: donôt lose sight of the fact that we alcoholics are 

really trying, even though it does not look that-a-way. Time, 

patience and many prayersðthat is the clue. During that first 

year, I had one terrific compulsion to drink. I drove around in 

the car, telling myself, ñI am an alcoholic and cannot take that 

first drink, Dear God, help me.ò It worked! What a reliefð

realization finally hit me that I did not have to drink, no matter 

what. I was and still am fully aware that alcohol is cunning,    

baffling, and powerful but, there is one that has all power and 

that one is God. My sobriety became the most valuable and pre-

cious possession I had. By this time. I was sober one year and 

woke up to the world around me. Iôd look up to the sky and feel 

the awe that comes with realizing how insignificant one really 

is. I thought about the miracle of birth and looked at my                  

children and felt the love well up in me that had  
Go to Page 3 Go to Page 3 
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District 2 - Tampa Bay Area Institutions Committee covering Hillsborough & East Pasco Counties  
 

Our Next Committee Meeting  
January 13th, 2018  9:30 AM on at the Tri-County                 
Central Office (near Himes & Waters). If you need more 
specific directions please call Tim @  813-933-9123. The 
meeting usually lasts about an hour and it is the best way 
to get involved with service work, in Detox/Treatment/Jail/ 
Prison facilities. If you would like to join our committee 
PLEASE COME!!!!!!!!!!!!!!  

Pink Can Drive  
   Our committee is 100% self supporting and receives 

no funds from the traditional pie charts or District 2 in 

accordance with our group conscious. If your home 

group has not made a pink can donation recently or if 

you are able to send an additional donation this year é 

We will put it to great use!  

TBAIC, PO Box 26242, Tampa FL 33623  

Thank you to those groups who have sent in a donation                 

last Month: 

(877) AATAMPA or (877) 228 -2672!  

The Corrections Committee needs all types of volunteers. They 

need people to attend meetings in the facilities, people to help 

spread the word about this type of service work.  It is okay if you 

have never been to jail yourself! You can still help. You can still 

carry A.A.ôs message of hope to an alcoholic who is incarcerated. 

Letôs face it: many of us who have never been arrested just never 

got caught!  

Anonymous - $60.94, As Bill Sees it Monday Night Menôs 

Odessa - $10.00, Early Risers Group - $155.78, Live and Let 

Live Group - $7.00, LIVING IN THE Solution Group - 

$23.40, Monday Night Mens New Tampa - $271.00,                   

Morning Meditation group - $89.00, New Beginnings Group 

- $36.73, Noonerôs Group - $26.60, Odessa Group - $78.85, 

Promises Meeting Group - $374.49, Rush Hour Serenity 

Group - $15.00, Ruskin Fellowship Group - $97.90,                         

Saturday Night Fever Group - $389.00, Sisters in Sobriety 

Group - $178.70, Simply Sobriety Group - $85.30 

Special note: TBAIC literature is available for distribution at the TBAIC 

meeting which is usually held the second Saturday of each month or the 4th 

Thursday of the month from 5:50 pm to 6:50 pm at the Tri-County Central 

Office.) Please use the sign-out sheet when obtaining materials. 

YTD Contributions to TBAIC         $25,984.49 

Pink Can Balance 12/31/16             $1705.00              

Money Spent on Literature             $23,985.45 

YTD Expenses                                 $1300.81 

Pink Can Balance 4/08/17               $2403.23 

Pink Can Balance 4/09/16               $1705.00 

TBAIC 2017 - 2018 Committee Members 

Position Name Contact 

Chair Susan O. 813-325-6538 

Chair (Alt.) Martin G. 813-516-0557 

Treasurer Linn D. 813-777-3007 

Treasurer (Alt.) Open Open 

Secretary Scott S. 813-765-7376 

Secretary (Alt.) Nancy B. 813-872-0262 

Hills Jails Open Open 

Hillsborough County Jail Buddy H. 813-871-2514 

Hills Women's Jails Sara R. 916-289-8172 

Detox & Treatment Scott R. 813-727-8839 

E. Pasco Jail-Women's Ruth N. 813-629-1547 

E. Pasco Prison Chris D. 813-857-5400 

Women's Bridge the Gap Amanda L. 813-418-2127 

Men's Bridge the Gap Tom F. 813-205-4945 

Pre-release Open Open 

Juvenile Open Open 

 The December 9th, 2017 meeting of TBAIC was opened by Allan D.; 
ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ά{ŜǊŜƴƛǘȅ tǊŀȅŜǊέΦ  

ω !ƭƭŀƴ 5ΦΣ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ [ƛƴƴ 5Φ ό¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊύΣ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ 
sufficient to cover expenses.  

ω /ƘǊƛǎ 5Φ ό9Φ tŀǎŎƻ tǊƛǎƻƴύΣ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ ƛǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ .ƛƎ .ƻƻƪ 
study meeting(s) being provided. With changes in leadership at the 
state level, application process is still proving challenging for new              
volunteers.  

ω wǳǘƘ bΦ ό9Φ tŀǎŎƻ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ WŀƛƭǎύΣ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻǾŜǊŀƎŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ 
the Holidays was a bit challenging, but all meetings were covered. 
Have been leveraging the Living Sober material to facilitate meetings 
and working well. Noted that Rita has been doing a great job in keep-
ing the schedule updated. Thank you Rita. Lastly, Ruth indicated that                       
assistance is still needed with the meeting (Wednesday @ 7:30PM) 
being held at the Veterans facility on 131st Avenue. Looking for men 
with active or prior military experience to help facilitate these                     
meetings.  

ω ¢ƻƳ CΦ όaŜƴΩǎ .ǊƛŘƎŜ ǘƘŜ DŀǇ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊύ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƘŀŘ 
been no calls received since the last meeting.  

ω YŜǾƛƴ 5Φ LƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ 
White Sands is going very well; up from 20 to ~50 people in atten-
dance at times. Also indicated that the White Sands coordinator 
(Tammy) has expressed an interest again in having additional meet-
ings brought into the facility. Scott S. (Secretary) to follow up on this.  

ω {ǳǎŀƴ hΦ ƛǎ ǾŀŎŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƻŦ /ƘŀƛǊΦ aƻǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ŦƻǊ !ƭƭŀƴ 5Φ 
to assume Chair responsibilities and Ruth N. to assume Alternate 
Chair responsibilities going forward; group approved.  

ω ¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƴƻǘŜŘΥ hƭŘ ¢ƛƳŜ !! όмκнлκмуύΦ 
Additional details can be found on the Tri-County Central Office web 
site at this web address: http://www.aatampa-area.org/events.html  

ω !ǎ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊΣ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǘƻ ƻōǘŀƛƴ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎ ŀǊŜ 
noted below. Please use the sign-out sheet when obtaining materials. 
o Last Thursday of the month, 5:50 ς 6:50PM  

o 2nd Saturday of the month, 9:30 ς 10:30AM (monthly TBAIC                  
meeting)  Next Meeting ω WŀƴǳŀǊȅ моǘƘΣ нлму Ϫ фΥол !aΦ  
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Daily Tips for Old and New Members 1st  Yearé.continued from Page 1 

The unhappiest person in the world is the alcoholic who has an 

insistent yearning to enjoy life as he once knew it, but cannot 

picture life without alcohol. He has a heart-breaking obsession 

that by some miracle of control he will be able to do so.                  

Sobriety is the most important thing in your life without                      

exception. You may believe your job, or your home life, or one 

of many other things come first. But consider, if you do not get 

sober and stay sober, chances are you wonôt have a job, a                  

family, sanity, or even life. If you are convinced that everything 

in life depends on your sobriety, you have so much more chance 

of getting sober and staying sober. If you put other things first 

you are only hurting your chances.  

(1) Cultivate continued acceptance of the fact that your choice 

is between unhappy, drunken drinking and doing without just 

one small drink. 

(2) Cultivate gratitude you have had the good fortune of finding 

out what was wrong with you before it was too late. 

(3) Expect as being natural and inevitable, that for a period of 

time, (and it may be a long one) you will recurrently experience 

the craving, not for a drink as such, but for the soothing glow 

and warmth a drink or two once gave you. 

(4) Donôt permit yourself to think a drink or two would make 

some bad situation better, or at least easier to live with.                         

Substitute the though: ñOne drink will make it worse, - one 

drink will mean a drunk.ò 

(5) Cultivate the enjoyment of sobriety. How good it feels to be 

free of shame, mortification and self-condemnation .How good 

it is to be free of fear of the consequences of a drunk just ended, 

or a coming drunk you have never before been able to prevent.  

(6) Cultivate gratitude. Gratitude that so much can be yours for 

so small a price. Gratitude that you donôt have to drink.                       

Gratitude that A.A. exists, and you found out about it in time. 

Gratitude that you are only a victim of a disease called                          

Alcoholism, that you arenôt a degenerate, immoral weakling, or 

the self-elected victim of a vice or a person of doubtful sanity.  

(7) Seek ways to help other alcoholics and remember the first 

way to help others is to stay sober yourself. 

(8) And donôt forget that when the heart is heavy and  resistance 

is low, there is much comfort in a true and understanding friend 

standing by you. You have that friend in A.A.              

                                                    Anonymous 

been dormant for too many years. I looked at my husband and 

felt a momentary pangðI thought, ñIf I could turn back the 

clock and start all over, be what I used to be like before                

alcohol took possession of me.ò But that was yesterday and 

one can never go back. I had grown up somewhat and knew 

that I could only show by my example and actions, today, 

how grateful I am for his patience, tolerance and intestinal 

fortitude. We hear in AA that it takes guts to stay on this             

program but I believe it takes time. It is a little over three 

years since I had my last drink. It is also when I first started to 

live. I thank God and AA for my sobriety and for life. True, I 

am insignificant and unimportant but without AA, I would be 

nothing. 
Sharon S., Monte Sereno, Cal 

Reprint Permission/AA Grapevine/ January 1959 

 
43 Years...continued from page 1 

The Ruskin Fellowship Group 705 9th Street SW, Ruskin 

The Thursday Clair-Mel Unity Group located at 1205                

Windermere Way 

The Friday Clair-Mel Unity Group located at 1024 78th 

Street 

The Tuesday  Clair-Mel Unity Group located at 1024 78th 

Street 

The Thursday Morning Discussion Group located at 3333 

W.    Columbus Dr. 

The Dade City Group located on 11th and Magnolia, 

Dade City 

The Trilby 12 Steps Group located in Trilby, Florida 

The Odessa Group (no address listed) 

The Sunday Night Traditions Group corner of Linebaugh 

& North Blvd. 

The Tampa Heights Discussion Group corner of Central 

&  Columbus 

The Lutz Group located in Lutz, Florida 

The Sunday Morning North-East Fellowship Group (no 

address) 

The Zephyrhills Group (no address listed) 

The Round Robin Group (no address listed) 

The North West Tampa Group located at 3126 W. Lam-

bright St. 

The Monday Nite Group located at 3201 S. MacDill Ave. 

 

 So there you have it. 44 groups got together to help                  

support the Central Office. Some of them have faded into 

the past but many of those original groups still continue to 

flourish and  support us. 

 

If you would like your group featured in the newsletter, 

why donôt you drop us a brief history of the early days of 

your groupôs beginnings. We would love to hear from 

you.  Happy New Year!!!! 



December 12th, 2017 the Board of Directors for Central Office  

   BOARD MEMBERS                        REPRESENTING GROUP 
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 NOTES FROM INSIDE   THE CENTRAL OFFICE 

KARA H.  SISTERS IN SOBRIETY GROUP 

JENNIFER U. HIDE -A-WAY GROUP 

NANCY R. BARRACKS bRIGADE GROUP  

DEBBIE S. TO IMPROVE OUR CONSCIOUS CONTACT  

MATTHEW T.  NEW TAMPA MENS GROUP  

MARK K.  TAMPA BAY YOUNG PEOPLES GROUP 

DIANE S. SOBER @ 7 GROUP 

AUDREY H.  NIGHTLY NEWCOMERS GROUP  

RON H. LIVE & LET LIVE GROUP  

STEVE S. EXPERIENCE, STRENGTH & HOPE GROUP 

CHRIS R. FRIDAY NIGHT LIGHTS GROUP  

JEFF C. FRIDAY NIGHT LIGHTS GROUP  

ERICA J.  SIMPLY SOBRIETY WOMENS GROUP  

CARL L.  KEEP IT SIMPLE MENS GROUP  

CHANSE D. NEXT DOOR GROUP 

December 12th, 2017 the Central Office Representatives met: 

COUNCIL MEMBERS       REPRESENTING GROUP 

LARRY B.  CHAIRPERSON AA 101 GROUP 

BRIAN L.  VICE -CHAIR  BARRACKS BRIGADE GROUP  

SUE Z. TREASURER OPEN AIR GROUP 

Excused BOARD MEMBER  LIVE & LET LIVE GROUP  

Excused BOARD MEMBER  EARLY RISERS GROUP 

CINDY L.  BOARD MEMBER  SIMPLY SOBRIETY WOMANôS  

JANET S. BOARD MEMBER  SOBER @ 7 GROUP 

OPEN BOARD MEMBER   

OPEN BOARD MEMBER   

OPEN BOARD MEMBER   

HEôS BACK!!! Larry B. our Chairperson was able to finally 

come back to the group after hurting himself from a fall. We are all 

very grateful for his return. Larry opened the meeting in the usual 

matter with the Serenity Prayer. He asked everyone if they had 

signed in. Office Managers Report: Cindy read the November 

Office Managers Report. There were no questions. Motion to              

approve was seconded and approved. Treasures Report: Tim  

presented the November Treasures report. Contributions in                  

November totaled $7,825.038. Our total income for November was 

$16,011.14. Our Cost of Goods Sold was $6,133.01. Subtracting 

the Cost of Goods Sold from our November income left us with a 

Gross Profit of $9,878.13. Our Total Expenses for November were 

$8,212.05. Subtracting our Expenses from our Gross Profit gave us 

a Net Income of plus+$1,666.08 for the month of November. This 

left us with a total of minusð$1,164.21 in the red for the year thus 

far.  There was no discussion. Motion to approve was seconded 

and approved. Secretary Report: Janet presented the November 

Secretary Report. There were no questions. Motion to approve was 

seconded and approved. Concerning the issue of continuing to 

print the Newsletter, Tim noted that he had checked out bulk mail 

price compared to using postage stampséwe would be better off 

where we are now. Tim will be cleaning out the mailing list for 

2018. Old Business: Old Business centered around the upcoming 

Anniversary Dinner to be held in February of 2018. There was 

some concern about the amount of people and that it might be too 

crowded. It was noted that flyers and tickets all stated limit of 300 

people. Discussion turned to the food to be served. Still an issue 

until we talk to Council members.  Waiting on papers from MCC 

to be signed. New Business: Timôs evaluation and the upcoming 

Physical Inventory was discussed. A motion was made by Brian to 

give Tim and Martin a $100.00 Christmas Bonus. Motion passed. 

Tim was asked to leave the room while they discussed his evalua-

tion. A motion was made to give Tim a .50 raise and Martin also 

a .50 raise. Motion passed. Council Meeting:  Larry opened the 

meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. 

New Council Member forms were handed out. New members were 

Audrey H. from the Nightly Newcomers Group, Chris R. from the  

 

Friday Night Lights Group, Jeff C. from the Friday Night 

Lights Group, Chanse D. from the Next Door Group, & Brian 

McC. from the Hi-Nooners Group (Plant City). Office                 

Managers Report: Diane read the November Office               

Managers Report. There were no questions. Motion to             

approve was seconded and approved. Treasures Report: 

Tim presented the November Treasures report.                              

Contributions in November totaled $7,825.038. Our total 

income for November was $16,011.14. Our Cost of Goods 

Sold was $6,133.01. Subtracting the Cost of Goods Sold 

from our November income left us with a Gross Profit of 

$9,878.13. Our Total Expenses for November were 

$8,212.05. Subtracting our Expenses from our Gross Profit 

gave us a Net Income of plus+$1,666.08 for the month of 

November. This left us with a total of minusð$1,164.21 in 

the red for the year thus far.  There was no discussion.                 

Motion to approve was seconded and approved.  Motion to 

approve was seconded and approved. Old Business: Old 

Business centered around the upcoming Anniversary Dinner 

to be held in February of 2018. Brian went over the                   

Committee Sign Up sheet with everyone. Still do not have 

information concerning the foods that we will be supplying. 

Still time to sign up for the Cakewalk Raffle. New                     

Business: Sue announced that their groups at the 301 House 

would be hosting an All Groups meeting in January 2018. 

Flyers and tickets were made available . There will be food, 

live music games & fun. Sobrenity will be having Midnight 

meetings all Christmas week. 301 will be having a New 

Year Eve Bash. Tickets for our Anniversary Dinner & Big 

Book Raffle were made available. The next Council Meeting 

will be January 9th, 2018 at 7:00 pm Everyone is reminded to 

call your literature order in early a day or two before the 

meeting, that way can have it packed and ready for you.  
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GROUP Honors To Date Years 

CLEAN AIR GROUP  SUE Z. 01/16/89 28 YRS 

NEW WAY WOMENôS GROUP MARY H.  01/08/04 13 YRS 

RIVERSIDE GROUP SUSAN S. 01/28/10 7 YRS 

RIVERSIDE GROUP JEFF S.  01/08/05 12 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS AMANDA F.  01/16/14 3 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS PEGGY C. 01/01/14 3 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS SHELLY P. 01/10/13 4 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS KATHLEEN M.  01/01/13 4 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS NANCY 01/13/11 6 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS VAL M.  01/19/10 7 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS LAURA M.  01/06/04 13 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS JUNE T. 01/09/99 18 YRS 

FRIDAY FRIENDSHIP WOMENôS STEPHANIE C. 01/29/91 26 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP ANDREA E. 01/05/15 2 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP BILL B.  01/02/11 6 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP DAVID G.  01/24/95 22 YRS 

KEYSTONE GROUP TERRY M.  01/05/83 34 YRS 

SOBER @ 7 GROUP JEANETTE P. 01/01/15 2 YRS 

SOBER @ 7 GROUP BRIAN K.  01/29/83 34 YRS 

JUST WHAT I WANTED WOMENôS SARAH O. 01/03/09 8 YRS 

JUST WHAT I WANTED WOMENôS JUNE T. 01/09/99 18 YRS 

FRIDAY NIGHT BIG BOOK  LYNN P. 01/11/08 9 YRS 

RUSH HOUR SERENITY GROUP BOURKE 01/29/99 18 YRS 

RUSH HOUR SERENITY GROUP ED S. 01/15/86 31 YRS 

RUSH HOUR SERENITY GROUP ED P. 01/17/77 40 YRS 

ANNIVERSARY TIME  
It Works -It Really Does ñAsk them how they did it!!!  

Central Office provides a number of services acting as a 

clearing  house for the convenience of members and groups,  

provides phone service for twelfth step calls and other                    

inquires, helps with the coordination of group activities and  

keeps track of meeting times and changes and the printing                

of the schedules. We also edit and print our monthly                    

newsletter. In addition we sell all Alcoholics Anonymous 

General Service Conference Approved Literature and some 

other materials  requested by our AA members in our area.   

 
 

 

ƽ Today in December of 2017 we have 224 Groups with 565                

meetings a week. Contributions in December totaled $ 7,306.57. 

That   accounts for what 43 Groups out of 224 Groups in our area 

have contributed in December. Our total income for December was  

$12,538.41. Our Cost of Goods Sold was $3,822.85. Subtracting the 

Cost of Goods Sold from our December income left us with a Gross 

Profit of $8,715.58. Our Total Expenses for December were 

$9,976.83. Subtracting our Expenses from our Gross Profit  gave us 

a Net Income of minus-$1,261.27 for the month of  December. This 

leaves us with a total of minusð$2,425.48 in the red for the year of 

2017. No matter how good or bad it may  appear that we are      

doing from one month to another, it takes your consistent                           

contributions to keep us operating on a steady level. As  our AA 

membership continues to grow in the Tampa Bay area, the  demand 

for more and more material and services continue to expand and we 

continue to try and strive to keep up with the demand. That is only 

possible with your continued support . Thank you for all of your 

support !!!  

SUPPORT YOUR CENTRAL OFFICE  

SELF- SUPPORT- December, 2017  

 

A BIRTHDAY CLUB SUPPORTER TO CENTRAL OFFICE                           
ONE DOLLAR FOR EACH YEAR OF SOBRIETY  

Home Group Honors To Date Years 

SOBER @ 7 GROUP JANET S. 12/01/09 8 YRS 

HAVE YOU VOLUNTEERED FOR THE 12TH STEP LIST? 
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